
Welcome everyone to the 2023 School Year!  

 
On the 27th January, we celebrated the feast day of 
St Angela Merici. Click on this link to learn more 
about her work and life. 

As we begin our year of faith and learning, let us be 
reminded to start each day with our school prayer:  
 

St Angela’s School Prayer 

 
St Angela, as I begin a new day, 

help me to act as you did 

while you were on earth. 

Help me to pray as you did,  

thanking God for his many gifts. 

Most of all, help me to use my talents  

To make the world a better place, 

as you did, St Angela. 

May I ‘Let My Light Shine’ always. 

Amen. 
 

Opening School Liturgy 
 
We invite families and friends to join us on Friday 
10th February 9:15am. 
 
Jocelyn Williams 
Religious Education Coordinator 
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WELCOME BACK FOR 2023 
 

A very warm welcome back to school to all our students, 
staff and families. The beginning of a new school year is 
filled with excitement and anticipation for what is to 
come. This year we have so much on the horizon to look 
forward to and be thankful for - the development of our 
new school buildings, the welcoming of our new Parish 
Priest Father Chris, and getting to know our new families 
or families that we have not yet met within our 
community.  
 
Congratulations and welcome to our newest and 
families—Kindergarten 2023 who had their first day at 
school today. 
 

My sincere thanks to all the staff for beginning the year 
with such enthusiasm and care in their privileged roles. 
Last Friday on the Feast of St Angela our staff joined with 
our colleagues from OLOR Kellyville to celebrate mass 
together and welcome Mr Paul Battikha the new Principal 
of our sister school. Frs Alejandro and Chris concelebrated 
and reminded us of the special vocation that we have as 
educators in a catholic school.  
 

This year, we welcome a number of new staff members. 
Welcome to Mrs Tracie Hope (2 Blue), Mrs Tiffany 
McPherson  (5 Blue), Mrs Katy Turner (3 Green Th/Fri) and 
Father Chris Shorrock our Parish Priest who has replaced 
Father Alejandro who is taking up the position of Parish 
Priest at St Mary Mother of God Parish in the Chicago 
Archdiocese. 
 

We ask for God’s blessings over our entire school 
community as we embark on another year of providing 
quality Catholic Education for the children at St Angela’s 
and as we strive to LET OUR LIGHT SHINE each and every 
day. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any 
questions or if I can assist you in any way now or 
throughout the year. 
 

I look forward to working with you in partnership to make 
2023 a rewarding year.  
 
“Together we can do so much”  
Leanne Nettleton 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vbEh5lf5GuM&list=PL58g24NgWPIzvBk2IQVES_xC4WTm6-CDI
http://www.stangelaschill.catholic.edu.au
mailto:stangelas@parra.catholic.edu.au
facebook.com/StAngelasChill


BIRTHDAY TREATS 
 

In 2023, students are able to bring birthday cupcakes, doughnuts or frozen 
zooper doopers to school to share with their class. If you do not wish your 
child to receive a cake, donut or zooper dooper, when it is brought in by 
another student for their birthday celebration please inform the teacher in 
writing.  
 
The following guidelines taken from the St Angela’s Parent Handbook apply to 
these treats: Some parents like to send a birthday treat to school to share. If 
you would like to do this, please send individual treats e.g. cupcakes, donuts or 
frozen zooper doopers as these are very manageable, (as opposed to a cake 
which is difficult to divide). As with all food brought to school, cakes should be 
nut free. If your child has allergies, you are encouraged to provide an alternate 
treat, in a labelled container, that can be left at school for them to have on 
other childrens’ birthday celebrations.  
 
Please Note: Due to allergies, we ask that you do not send lollies, chocolates 
or other treats. 

Happy birthday to members of our St Angela’s community 
who are celebrating their birthday this coming week: 

FEBRUARY 
 

4th February: 

Kai Cassar 2Y 

Alexander Lane 4B 

Ivy Gualterio 5G 
 

5th February: 

Oluwatofarati Popoolo Kindy 

Michael Whyte 3G 

 

 

 

 

6th February: 

Bianca Fedele Kindy 

Harriet Kenny 3G 

Sienna Wise 3Y 

William Hall 4B 

Elora Mutsuddy-Barua 5B 
 

7th February: 

Thomas Morin 5B 

Mathis Ma 6G 
 

8th February: 

Alexis Foxe 5B 

KINDERGARTEN 2023 
OPEN DAY ENROLMENT 

INFORMATION SESSIONS 
AND SCHOOL TOURS  

 
We will be holding our OPEN DAY on 
Friday 10th March. 

• Session 1 - 9am 

• Session 2 -11.15am 
Please pass this information onto neighbours, friends etc. 
who may be interested in enrolling their child in our great 
school. All interested families are required to register their 
attendance by clicking on this link.  www.stangelas.edu.au 

New Families and Kindergarten BBQ 
17th February  

5.00pm-7.00pm 

It is tradition at St Angela’s, to welcome all the Kindergarten 
families and any new families from Years 1-6 to our St 
Angela’s community with a BBQ in the new school year.  

Please set aside Friday 17th February 5:00pm - 7:00pm for 
this event. We ask that available parents from this year’s 
Kinder and/or any grade who would be willing to help 
organise the occasion please email the school office at 
stangelas@parra.catholic.edu.au.  

Please join in and help extend the same welcome that was 
extended to you when your child started Kindergarten. 

WELCOME TO ST ANGELA’S 
 

We would like to welcome 16 new families to our school this week:  
 

Clare Baker —5 Yellow 
Margaret Barua —1 Green 
Elora Mutsuddy-Barua —5 Blue 
Haylie Batson —6 Yellow 
Allegra Bertani —2 Yellow 
Isabella Bertani —Kindergarten 
Cooper Bisson —4 Yellow 
Archy Callan-Kerkenezov —3 Blue 
Oskar Callan-Kerkenezov —6 Yellow 
Chloe Cruz —2 Green 
Vincent Cruz—Kindergarten 
Phoebe Huang —1 Green 
Austin Iskandar —3 Green 
Ashton Iskandar —4 Blue 
Ashley Iskandar —1 Blue 
Aoife Maguire —5 Blue 
Kate Maguire —5 Green 
Briseis Root —3 Yellow 
Mikayla Saad, —2 Green 
Dylian Tongol —5 Blue 
Lachlan Wade —3 Blue 
Peilin (Liam) Yan - 1 Blue 

 

We hope that your years here with us at St Angela’s will be richly 
blessed and that you will make good friends and experience 
learning that is meaningful, exciting and growth promoting. 

2023 Class Parent Representatives 
 

As in previous years we will be asking for volunteers to take on the role of 
“Class Parent Representative”. This voluntary role assists the class/grade 
community and the teacher. Aspects of the role include:  
•    Attending a meeting once a term  
•    Welcoming new parents to the class  

•    Coordinating nominated class school activities, for example,  the 
 Mothers’ Day stall  

•    Bringing forward any ideas that parents may have to add to  school  
 life  

•    Encouraging/coordinating the class or grade to have a parent    
      morning tea  

• Encouraging others to seek information from the appropriate source 
•  Liaising with the class teacher to assist with volunteers etc. if 
 needed  
•  Celebrating baby arrivals etc. with a card  
 

The role can certainly be shared and we welcome your participation. For ease 
of communication, we will endeavour to have a maximum of 2 parents per 
class to fulfil this role with one being the main contact person. If interested, 
We will be holding a meeting for Class Parent Representatives on Thursday 
9th February in the Staff Room at 9:00am. 
 

If interested in being a class representative for 2023 please complete the 
Google form. Please complete the Google Form even if you cannot attend the 
meeting.  Class Parent Representative 2023  
 

 Your support and assistance is greatly appreciated. 

https://www.stangelaschill.catholic.edu.au/Enrol/Tours-and-Events
https://forms.gle/5ApKU8BqeJfq8sdL9


   CHANGING GOING  
     HOME ARRANGEMENTS 

 
A reminder to parents that our official school day is from 
8:30am until 2:50pm and that your child is required to be 
present between these times.  Children should not be taken 
out of school early unless it is for an important reason (ie. 
Appointment for specialists etc.)  Likewise, any changes of 
going home arrangements should only be made in cases of 
emergencies.  As you can appreciate, contacting classes for 
children to come to the office for early departures or to advise 
going home changes is disruptive to the learning, in particular 
to the whole school if the class is not in their room and an 
announcement needs to be made.   
We ask that all early departures and changes to going home 
arrangements are advised in writing to 
stangelas@parra.catholic.edu.au before 1.30pm on the day 
the change is taking place.   
Please do not email going home changes days in advance. 
This assists with our process of notifying the class teacher via 
their office bag.   

TRAFFIC REMINDERS AROUND THE SCHOOL 
 
Our Kiss and Drop area operates from the Harrington Road entrance 
to the school. 
 
The two entrances to our school in the mornings and afternoons 
require users to take care and be aware. If you are dropping your 
children at the back gate in Orleans Way: 

• it is illegal to stop in the NO STOPPING ZONE 

• the teacher on duty opens the back gate at 8:05am 

• take care as you drive through the  “Children Crossing” 
flagged area. This is a pedestrian zone and cars cannot use it 
to double park to let children out. 

• When collecting children in the afternoon please do not stand 
on the road. 

If you are driving into the school grounds from Harrington Ave in the 
mornings to use the Kiss and Drop 

• cars enter from 8:05 when the second gate is opened (some 
parents are entering at 8:00am) 

• drivers need to be mindful of parents and children crossing 
across the driveway on the footpath 

• drivers DO NOT get out of the car in the Kiss and Drop.  

• children must be able to get out of the car independently in 
the Kiss and Drop area. 

• there is NO RIGHT TURN our of the carpark 

Council Officers patrol these areas and will apply the 
appropriate penalties and fines for this infringement ( Fines 
from $352 and Penalty -2 Demerit Points).  
Most importantly please be mindful that if you are stopping in 
these areas you are : 

• endangering the students who enter the back gates as 
you are blocking their access 

• causing a traffic jam to the flow of traffic through 
Orleans Way which includes not only St Angela’s 
parents but our neighbours who live in this street 

Thank you for abiding by the Road Traffic Signage and ensuring 
the safety of road users and pedestrians.  

IMPORTANT ALLERGY INFORMATION 
 

At St Angela’s we have a number of children who have severe allergies to nuts. 
While allergic reactions are common and most are not serious, for some 
people the reaction can be life-threatening. This is called anaphylaxis and can 
occur in minutes of an exposure to a trigger, in these children’s case, nuts.   
We see prevention as a major part of providing a safe environment for these 
children.  So as to support our community’s effort in this regard, parents are 
requested not to send nuts or foods containing nuts to school with their 
children.  
The  following list gives  examples of such foods. 
 

• Peanuts, hazelnuts, almonds, cashews, macadamia nuts 

• Peanut butter 

• Nutella 

• Biscuits and cakes containing nuts 

• Snack packs containing nuts 

• Chocolate bars containing nuts eg Picnics, Mars Bars  
 (almond), Nut Breaks and Fruit and Nut chocolates 

• Marzipan and nougat 

• Breakfast cereals containing nuts eg Crunchy Nut/Honey 
 Nut Cornflakes,  Muesli, Nutrigrain 

• Muesli Bars and snack bars containing nuts 

• Yoghurt and nut mixer packs 

• Confectionery items such as Lolly Gobble Bliss Bombs and Rocky Road 

• Uncle Toby’s yoghurt muesli bars 
We realise that there may be trace elements of nuts in a variety of other 
foods. However, if you use the above list as a guide you will be doing your 
part. Parents can also reinforce with their children that sharing food is not 
allowed at  St Angela’s. 

COMMUNICATION  
WITH TEACHERS 

 
 

St Angela’s Primary recognises that email is a fast and convenient 
way to communicate with your child’s teacher. As you would 
appreciate, teachers read their emails at various times throughout 
the school day. Further, that other than in the case of a genuine 
emergency, they are generally not expected to respond to emails 
from parents and students outside of normal working hours. Please 
keep in mind that if you send an email to a member of our staff 
outside of normal working hours, a reply may not be received until 
the following working day.  
 
If you wish to contact your child’s teacher, please continue to direct 
your emails to the school email account which will then be passed 
onto the relevant teacher, as per our usual practice.  

SCHOOL OPAL CARDS 
 

If your child requires a school opal card to travel to and 
from school on the bus please click on the link below and 
complete the online form. 
 
transportnsw.info/tickets-opal/opal#/login 
 
 
If you have any questions you can contact Transport 
NSW at  transportnsw.info/contact-us 

mailto:stangelas@parra.catholic.edu.au
https://transportnsw.info/tickets-opal/opal#/login
https://transportnsw.info/contact-us


SAFER INTERNET DAY  
Tuesday 7th February has been declared Safer Internet Day. This is a 
worldwide event that raises awareness about online safety and encourages 
everyone to help create a better internet. Parents are encouraged to access 
the Australian Government’s eSafety website https://www.esafety.gov.au/ to 
explore the many resources that can be found there to support children’s use 
of the internet at home. At school next week, the teachers will be focusing on 
the cyberwise message of “Connect, Reflect, Protect”. 

The eSafety Commissioner offers information and free webinars to assist 
Parents and Carers. To find out more, or register for a webinar, visit eSafety 

Webinars for parents and carers  

ESAFETY’S TOP BACK-TO-SCHOOL TIPS: 

The start of the new school year can be an emotional day for any parent or 
carer. The holidays are over, it’s time to get back to the serious business of 
classes and playground games. For some parents there will be tears of sadness 
that their little one is starting school for the first time. For others, tears of joy 
that their teen won’t be playing music loud enough to shake the foundations 
of your home. The back-to-school period can also be a great time to review 
your child’s online safety and get ahead of any issues that may come up 
through the year. 
 

WATCH OUT FOR CYBERBULLYING — online bullying can have a 

devastating impact on young people, whose online life is a key part of their 
identity and how they interact socially. 
 

‘SHARENT’ RESPONSIBLY - not heard the term ‘sharent’? Well, if you are 

a parent who shares then that’s you! Be mindful about sharing your child’s first 
day of school and other milestones on social media. 
 

SET SCREEN TIME LIMITS - With screens increasingly being used at 

school and home, it’s important to ensure your child has a healthy balance of 
offline and online time. Setting screen-free zones in the home and negotiating 
switch off times are useful ways to do this. Screens should never be taken into 
the bedroom or bathroom. Don’t forget, quality over quantity! See more 
information about managing screen time. 

USE TOOLS - parental controls on smartphones, TVs and computers can 

help limit your child seeing inappropriate content and help manage their time 
online. Make sure the privacy settings on their apps and games are turned on 
and help show them how to block and report people online. See more 
information about using parental controls and privacy and reporting tools. 

STAY ENGAGED - as soon as we hand our child a device, we should be 

talking to them about the dos and don’ts of the online world. It’s also 
important to let them know we’ll be there to support them if anything goes 
wrong. There is no substitute for taking an interest in our children’s online lives 
from an early age, to help establish strong foundations and open lines of 
communication. See more information about keeping your children safe 
online.       

Julie Inman Grant, eSafety Commissioner 
 

ACCEPTABLE USE OF TECHNOLOGY AT ST ANGELA’S  
 

Each time the children log onto a device at school they are asked to accept the 
technology policy. Please revise this policy at home with your children so they 
are familiar with the expectations for the acceptable use of technology at 
school.  
 

You can view the policy online at Catholic Schools Parramatta Diocese 

STAR SPOT 
 

Congratulations to Taylor 
Manio (4Y) and Kayleigh 
Angara (4Y) who competed 
with their Jazz troupe in The 
Showcase National Dance 
Championships in the Gold 
Coast and are now National 
Champions for their age group 
after winning 1st Place. 
 
 
 

 
Group photo of some 
of the 2022 St Angela’s 
boys starting their 
highschool journey 
together at Oakhill. 

CANTEEN 
Canteen will commence next Tuesday 7th February and will 
operate for students at lunchtime each Tuesday and Friday in 
2023. If you would like to help in the canteen, and haven’t 
already done so, please complete the following:                             

Canteen Parent Volunteer Form.  

In accordance with CEDP guidelines, our Canteen  operates as 
a cashless service to students. Students are able to purchase a 
variety of items at the canteen in the price range of 50c -$2.00 
using a school issued CASH CARD that can be purchased by 
parents on Qkr. Parents can purchase either a $5 or $10 CASH 
CARD. The card will be punched at the canteen each time a 
student purchases an item according to its cost.   
 
See this link for the Canteen Price List   

https://www.esafety.gov.au/
https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents/webinars
https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents/webinars
https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents/big-issues/time-online
https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents/big-issues/time-online
https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents/skills-advice/taming-technology
https://www.esafety.gov.au/key-issues/esafety-guide
https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents/skills-advice/online-safety-basics
https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents/skills-advice/online-safety-basics
https://www.parra.catholic.edu.au/about/our-strategy-and-policies/policy-central
https://forms.gle/NwUDAhp6MVNDHnjg6
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1S5OxF0gtbiJVhd9P-Xa9ku7Nh5868cK8


UPCOMING DATES 
TERM 1 

Week 2 

Thursday 2nd February 1st Day for Kindergarten 

Friday 3rd February      Years 5 & 6 Dance Crew  Auditions 

Friday 3rd February  Band Lessons recommence 

Week 3 

Thursday 9th February      Parent Teacher Interviews 

Friday 10th February  Opening School Liturgy @ 9.15am 

Friday 10th February  Census Day 

Week 4 

Thursday 16th February Parent Representative Meeting @  
    9am 

Friday 17th February    Welcome to new students BBQ  
    @5pm-7pm 

MEDICATION INFORMATION 
 

Prescription medication is only administered to students upon 
completion of St Angela’s medication forms, which are available from 
the school office or on our website under the following pathway:  

School Information, School Notes, Medical Forms or by clicking the 
following link:  

School Notes | St Angela's Primary Castle Hill 
(stangelaschill.catholic.edu.au)  

There are two types of forms: 
  Doctor Forms for Prescribed Medication  

      (to be completed by Doctor and Parent) 
      If your child requires prescription medication to be  
      permanently stored for administration at school, ie.  
      Anaphylaxis/Allergies or Asthma, these forms are required  
      to be completed by a parent and your child’s doctor.   

 Short Term Prescribed Medication 
     (to be completed by Parent) 
      If your child requires prescription medication to be 
      administered on a short term basis, ie. 1-5 days, please  
      complete this form. 
 

Please note we are unable to administer prescription medication 
unless the relevant form, as outlined above, is completed.  
Handwritten notes are not satisfactory for the administration of 
medication.   
  
All prescription medication for your child must be delivered to and 
collected from the office by a parent.  For safety reasons, prescription 
medication should not be carried by children.  All prescription 
medication is required to be supplied in its original container, clearly 
labelled with your child’s name, the name of the medication, dosage 
and frequency of administration.  Appropriate equipment for 
administering medication is to be supplied by the parent, eg. Asthma 
spacer.  It is the responsibility of parents to ensure all medication 
remains current. All medication sent to school is kept in the School 
Office.  
 
NON-PRESCRIPTION MEDICATION 
Non-prescription medication is not administered by the school, eg. 

Panadol, antihistamine, creams, ointments, eye drops etc.  The only 

exception to this is if a doctor completes the appropriate 

abovementioned form. 

SENT HOME THIS WEEK:   
 

Emailed from Compass Portal:  
 
Whole School:   
   What’s happening in St Angela’s this  
   week 
   Letter from Mrs Nettleton 
   After school travel arrangements 2023 
   Welcome Back to 2023 
Kindergarten  First Day of Kindergarten 2023 
Years 1-6  St Angela’s Canteen 

2023 PRESCRIBED  
MEDICATION FORMS 

 
Forms and action plans, which are required to be 
updated for 2023 were emailed at the end of last year to 
those families whose children currently have medication 
stored at school on a permanent basis.  If you have not 
already done so, please return the completed forms to 
the office as soon as possible.   
 
Please notify the school via email at 
stangelas@parra.catholic.edu.au if your child’s medical 
requirements have changed and they no longer require 
medication to be permanently stored at school.   
 
We thank you for your attention to this important 
matter. 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 
 

Monday 24th April   Staff Development Day 
Monday 21st August  Staff Development Day 
Monday 18th December  Staff Development Day 
Tuesday 19th December  Staff Development Day 

SCHOOL CENSUS DAY 
FRIDAY 10TH FEBRUARY 

 
Friday 10th February is the school census day. All 
children should attend school on this day and absence 
should only be if it is absolutely necessary.  If you know 
your child will be away on Friday 10th February, please 
email the school advising the reason for the absence 
and when they will return.  
 
This is of course a requirement that applies to everyday 
of the school year, however Census data is directly 
related to Government funding for our schools and the 
requirements outlined above are set by the Department 

of Education. Thank you for your cooperation. 

 

https://www.stangelaschill.catholic.edu.au/In-The-Loop/School-Notes
https://www.stangelaschill.catholic.edu.au/In-The-Loop/School-Notes


 
 
 

SCHOOL LEADERS FOR 2023 
 

Congratulations to our Year 6 Student Leaders for 2023,  
who will be presented with their badges at the Opening School Mass , date to 

be confirmed 
 
 

School Captains 

Simone Laird  Patrick Netana 

School Vice Captains 

Sienna Stuart       Adrian Sacco 

Brescia 

 Zarah Ciccia  Finn Sweeney 

Garda 

Mateja Knevitt  Seth Petersen 

Merici 

Mikayla Martin   Flynn Wilson 

Salo 

Charlotte Lashlie  Finnegan Brook 

ST ANGELA’S STAFF LIST 2023 

Congratulations to Anthony Mittiga who has been 
invited to play for the Parramatta Diocesan Boys 
Touch Football Team in the MacKillop Touch Trials in 
Yass over the coming weeks. A wonderful 
achievement!  
 

Anthony will be joining Alexis Foxe, Mateja Knevitt 
and Finnegan Brook at the trials. Go St Angela’s! 

 

Representative Sport Nominations Closing 
Soon!  

 

All Expressions of Interest close on 7th February.  

Principal:  Mrs Leanne Nettleton 
 

Assistant 
Principal:  Mrs Karen Orsini 
 

6 Blue:   Mrs Louise Lean 
6 Green:  Mrs Elizabeth Kelly 
6 Yellow:  Mrs Tahlee Simpson 
 

5 Blue:   Mrs Tiffany McPherson 
5 Green:  Mrs Leisa Claxton 
5 Yellow:  Mr Stephen Lee 
 

4 Blue:   Mrs Denelle Gardoni 
4 Green:  Mr Lee Hurst 
4 Yellow:  Mrs Jasna Rubelj 
 

3 Blue:   Miss Jana Fizely 
3 Green:  Mrs Jennifer Chatten/ Mrs Katy Turner 
3 Yellow:  Miss Chelsea McEntee 
 

2 Blue:   Mrs Tracie Hope 
2 Green:  Mrs Janine Kiaian 
2 Yellow:  Mrs Janelle Bawden 
 

1 Blue:   Mrs Natalie Newbury 
1 Green:  Mrs Jenny Petras 
1 Yellow:  Mrs Jocelyn Williams/ 
   Mrs Julie Grunberg 
 

K Blue:   Mrs Glynnis Smith 
K Green:  Miss Gemma McRoberts 
K Yellow:  Miss Sally Sherlock 
 

Learning   Mrs Brooke McDonald 
Support:  Mrs Amanda Ogilvie 
   Mrs Simone Di Stefano 
   Mrs Lynne Sandri 
   Mrs Lucy Kaelin  
    

Library/  Mrs Rosanne North (Teacher/Librarian) 
Teaching Learning Mrs Karem Castro (Library Assistant) 
Centre    
    

Specialists  Mrs Kathryn Criss ( Music) 
And   Mrs Katrina Mazza (Sport) 
Coordinator  Mrs Julie Grunberg  
Release:  Mrs Belinda Barnes  
   
Teachers Aides  Mrs Karem Castro 
   Mrs Simone Bisson 
   Mrs Lucia Delores 
   Mrs Melissa Northwood 
   Mrs Karen Mirabello 
   Mrs Kirsten Parle 
   Mrs Carmen Sammut 
   Mrs Kim Williams 
  
Admin:   Mrs Elizabeth Burke 
   Mrs Samantha Gall 
   Mrs Lisa Martin 
   Mrs Kylie Ross 
 

Maintenance:  Mr Rick Laird 
 

Cleaning:  Mrs Ana Stuardo 
 

IT:   Mr Justin De Souza 
 

Ambrose  
Coordinator  Miss Heather White 
   
School Counsellor Mrs Venita Collins 
 



St Angela's Primary School 
 

                               SCHOOL FEES FOR 2023 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Please refer over for school based fees. 

 
 

Diocesan School Fees – Kindergarten 

      

  1st Child 2nd Child 3rd Child 4th Child 

Per Year $1272 $954 $636 Nil 

Instalment Fees $424 $318 $212 Nil 

Diocesan School Fees – Years 1-6 

        

    1st Child 2nd Child 3rd Child 4th Child 

Per Year   $1644 $1233 $822 Nil 

Instalment Fees   $548 $411 $274 Nil 

Temporary Residents per student from 2014       

Fee Per Year Instalment 1 Instalment 2 Instalment 3 

Instalment Fees $2097 $699 $699 $699 

Diocesan School Building Levy – Kindergarten to Year 6 

Charged to the eldest child in the Diocesan Systemic Schools (eg. Marian College, Gilroy College).   For families 

who have siblings attending other Catholic private schools, (ie Oakhill College, Mt St Benedicts, OLMC Parra-

matta) the Building Levy applies to the eldest child at St Angela’s. 

  Per Year Instalment 1 Instalment 2 Instalment 3 

Levy $855 $285 $285 $285 



2022 Miscellaneous School Based Fees – per Child 

  Per Year Instalment 1 Instalment 2 Instalment 3 

Resource Fee         

Kindergarten $336 $112 $112 $112 

Years 1-2 $336 $112 $112 $112 

                           Year 3 $366 $122 $122 $122 

Years 4-5 $336 $112 $112 $112 

Year 6 $396 $132 $132 $132 

Includes: 
Stationery and Material 
Exercise and Workbooks 
Amalgamated Family Levy 
Technology Expenses 
Musical Equipment (excluding record-

ers) 
Bible Fee (Yr 3) 
Yr 6 Polo Shirt 
Yr 6 Year Book 

        

Activity Fee         

Kindergarten $150 $50 $50 $50 

Year 1 $156 $52 $52 $52 

Year 2 $162 $54 $54 $54 

Years 3-4 $141 $47 $47 $47 

Year 5 $198 $66 $66 $66 

Year 6 $189 $63 $63 $63 

Includes: 
Excursion/Incursion Levy (K-6) 
Swimming Carnival (2-5) 
Athletics Carnival (2-6) 
Musica Viva (K-6) 
Bullying Program(K-6) 
Visiting Author (K-6) 
Dance Fever (K-6) 
Carnival Day (K-6) 
Yr 6 Graduation Supper (Yr 5) 
Buses Voice of Youth (Yr 6) 

        

 
 



St Angela's Castle Hill Canteen Price List 

 
as at 30-Jan-2023 

  

Item Selling Price 

Cool Pack Popcorn  $0.50 

Quelch Stick $0.50 

Mini Calippos Raspberry Pineapple $1.00 

Mamee Rice Sticks - Chicken or Cheese $1.00 

Pretzels - 30 Pack $1.00 

Pop Top 250mls - Orange/Apple/Apple 
and Blackcurrant  

$1.50 

Icy Poles - Lemonade or Raspberry $1.50 

Paddle Pops Chocolate or Rainbow $1.50 

Nippy's Milk 250ml - Strawberry or 
Chocolate 

$2.00 
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